

## Kevin A. Kemp Sheriff-Elect of Carroll County P.O. Box 575 605-16 Pine Street Hillsville, Va. 24343 Fax No. 276-728-9992 Office – 276-728-4146



December 2, 2019

Cellell Dalton, Acting County Administrator Carroll County Administrator's Office Governmental Complex Hillsville, VA 24343

## Dear Cellell:

After meeting with you, it was unanimously determined that the Sheriff's Office would move away from the lease program and in the future would purchase vehicles. Since all funding for new vehicles was cut from Sheriff's Office FY20 budget request and county revenue has been overstated, we do not feel like we can or should put more of a burden on tax payers by asking for additional appropriation at this time.

With the necessity to replace high mileage vehicles as a priority, I am requesting that the Board of Supervisors authorize the purchase of five (5) new vehicles with delivery and payment deferred until July.

Please let me know if you or the Supervisors have any questions in regard to this.

Sincerely,

Kevin A Kemp. Sheriff-Elect

un a Leny